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	 I thought this month I would 
report on my first six months. I 
have to admit, there is definitely 
more work and time involved 
than I imagined. I was used to 
a crazy schedule with working 
various shifts and days at the 
casino. Many people think that 
the board members just attend a 
couple of meetings a month and 
some workshops. This could be 
the minimum that a director does 
but for the most part we have 
many meetings weekly with com-
mittees, elders’ meetings, unit 
meetings, office hours, financials, 
grievance hearings, interviews, 
phone calls, emails, etc.
	 I think we have a very com-
mitted group of people to move 
the tribe in a very positive direc-

tion. The things that are disap-
pointing to me are the games that 
get played, personal agendas and 
power struggles.
	 I will always do what needs 
to be done, knowing that I will 
never please everyone but for the 
most, a majority of the people. I 
am very proud to be representing 
my tribe. I am eager to learn and 
be involved and helpful as much 
as possible. I have a voice and am 
not afraid to let it be heard or ask 
questions when I need to.
	 I truly believe directors should 
have to work for the tribe before 
being eligible to run for office. 
Otherwise, you have so much 
to learn and cannot see things 
from an employee’s perspective. 
I will continue to work hard and 
will not live in fear of not being 
re-elected because of decisions 
I make that don’t benefit some-
one’s agenda. I am not afraid to 
work and can work multiple jobs 
if need be.
	 I would like to thank all the 
cake bakers, game volunteers, 
food servers, craft teachers, 
setup and clean up volunteers 
for our Unit III Christmas Fun 
Fair. Thank you also to Keith 
Massaway’s family and my fam-
ily for all your help. Thanks to 
Chairperson Payment for his 
donation and prize recruiting. 
We had a great turnout with 163 
kids. They each received a $10 

gift certificate for the local book 
store. I was excited to give out 
educational gifts while keeping 
the business local. 
	 I have been voicing my con-
cerns with the need to increase 
revenues in our casinos and am 
happy that we have finally set a 
date to spend a day discussing 
this. I am very passionate about 
the casinos and our businesses 
and we have so much riding on 
their success. I am also going to 
encourage my fellow directors to 
establish a priority list of things 
that need our immediate atten-
tion. I want to also establish a 
time line of bringing things back 
to the tribal members and team 
members of things that have been 
suspended.
    One program that will be re-
instated soon will be the youth 
scholarship fund that helps pay 
for driver’s education, sporting 
equipment, registration fees, etc. 
This program paid up to $150 
per applicant. This is great tim-
ing since many of our schools are 
charging a “pay to play” fee and 
many youth are battling obesity. 
When the program is ready we 
will publish information in the 
tribal paper.
	 One issue I would like to 
address is the concern about our 
at-large members not feeling like 
they are part of the Sault Tribe. I 
guess I don’t understand because 

I have always lived in the seven-
county service area. I have many 
family members who live outside 
the area and would love to offer 
services to every tribal member, 
but currently we cannot even 
offer all of our services to those 
who live in this area. Members 
can use tribal clinics in their area 
and are always welcome to visit 
our clinics.
    The best analogy I can come 
up with is this: If my son leaves 
home, he is not here for family 
gatherings or daily events but he 
is still a part of this family. I can-
not be there to help with his every 
need but can listen to him. If he 
chooses to move back home, I 
will be able to help him more.
    We can’t offer many services 
to our at-large members currently, 
but if they do come back home 
the door will be open. I am not 
trying to be rude, just realistic. I 
realize that not everyone can or 
wants to move back to Sault Tribe 
country. Some have been born 
and raised elsewhere, some left 
for better opportunities and some 
want to move back but can’t for 
various reasons. I just want you 
to know that I can be your voice. 
You can always email me with 
your concerns, questions or ideas. 
It may appear that we care more 
about the members who live 
inside our units, but that is not the 
case. We just see and hear from 

these members most often. I wel-
come your emails.
	 We are moving forward with 
our Tribal Action Plan Drug 
Advisory Task Force meetings. 
We will be meeting at the end 
of January and learning how to 
facilitate focus groups to be held 
in our communities in the near 
future. Addiction is such a huge 
problem and will not be stopped 
or cured overnight. We cannot 
cure the epidemic completely but 
have to have prevention, inter-
vention and recovery programs 
in place and resources available 
at the time of need. We look for-
ward to involvement from our 
communities to prevent any fur-
ther deaths. 
	 Members have been wonder-
ing why the new board members’ 
pictures are not up yet. We did 
have our pictures taken in July by 
a photographer in the Sault but 
when we received the pictures 
in October, they were not to our 
satisfaction. Many of us had so 
much makeup we looked like we 
were ready for the morgue. We 
returned the photos with a letter 
of refusal of payment. We are 
going to be taking new pictures 
elsewhere.
	 As always, feel free to contact 
me at bsorenson@saulttribe.net, 
(906) 643-2123 (office) or 430-
0536 (cell).

Bridgett Sorenson, 
Director, Unit III

Unit III director’s first six months in office

	 Substance abuse and death 
in our tribal community —
	 Ensuring our grandchildren 
can dream of a better future for 
our people is a prayer we all hold 
dear, but our grandchildren can-

not dream if they are gone. 
	 In August 2012 I wrote in my 
unit report about our communi-
ty’s substance abuse crisis. Since 
then, we have engaged in prelimi-
nary organizing in order to face 
this crisis head on. Unfortunately, 
the loss of our youth and young 
adults marches on unabated. We 
have an epidemic on our hands. 
It affects each and every one of 
us. We cannot move forward in 
a good way without facing this 
heartbreak in our own tribal com-
munity. 
 	 In this month’s unit report, 
Director Causley has provided 
a specific update on the Tribal 
Action Plan (TAP) that we are 
assembling. As Lana states, “The 
plan is to be out in the communi-
ties by February and begin to gain 
input and recommendations from 

our members on their thoughts, 
experiences and expectations on 
identifying and prioritizing chal-
lenges in each area.” We need 
your help with this. It has to be 
grassroots if we hope to make a 
difference. For our Unit II con-
stituency, please look for a writ-
ten notice in your mailbox in the 
coming weeks. 
	 Clearly our youth have to be 
an integral part of this effort. In 
fact, I hope they can lead us to 
the source of the pain. As well, 
we need to allow our young peo-
ple a role in shaping our future. 
As elders, I believe we all pray 
to the creator for a natural order 
where our children and grandchil-
dren do not “walk on” before us.
 	 Restoring health care in our 
rural areas — 
	 We’re finally making prog-

ress on our effort to restore 
much needed health services in 
our most rural areas. In Unit II, 
we have identified the DeTour/
Drummond Island area as being 
woefully under served. We’ve 
passed a “resolution of support” 
that creates an ad hoc commit-
tee in order to drive this effort 
to a successful outcome. We are 
scheduled to have our first com-
mittee meeting on Jan. 21 and 
we will be out in the community 
to share information and updates 
shortly after that date. Again, to 
our Unit II constituency, please 
look for notification in the form 
of a newsletter in your mailbox in 
the coming weeks.
 	 Chi miigwech! — 
	 I want to thank the chairman 
for organizing a full, comprehen-
sive and vigorous agenda through 

March of this year. This has been 
helpful in identifying our “must 
act” priorities as well as provid-
ing a framework for long term 
strategic planning.
 	 To each and every Unit II 
member who contributed their 
time, talents and labor to making 
our community stronger, happier 
and all around better in 2012: Chi 
miigwech! So many new faces, as 
well as familiar faces, make our 
tribal communities thrive.
 	 To all those who walked on 
2012: We will honor you and we 
will not forget you.
 	 To the Creator: Give us the 
strength, the courage, the compas-
sion and the confidence to do the
right thing.
 	 Catherine Hollowell
 	 Unit2tribal@gmail.com
 	 (906) 484-6821

Our children cannot dream if they are gone

Catherine Hollowell, 
Director, Unit II

	 In early December, a Sault 
Tribal delegation was sent to 
Washington, D.C., to advo-
cate and educate our national 
Congress. Chairman Payment, 
Cathy Abramson, Jennifer 

McLeod and myself attended 
many meetings and had conversa-
tions detailing our tribal needs and 
concerns.
	 In the last edition of the tribal 
paper, an article on the delega-
tion was printed. I will not rehash 
the same information, but aug-
ment it with some of the activities 
that I did separate form the main 
group. I attended the tribal leader 
discussion on tax and investment 
reform. This was held in a hearing 
room of the Senate Dirkson build-
ing. Attending this session was 
important for the tribe. It gives 
clues on how the federal govern-
ment understands the relationship 
between the tribes and themselves.
	 We have been hearing for years 
on how certain parts of the federal 
government want to tax our casi-
nos. We always interject that we 
are a sovereign nation and, there-

fore, not taxable unless we allow 
it. This meeting is always a bit dry 
and often very long but watch-
ing who attends and listening for 
subtle hints has become second 
nature to myself.
	 What I ascertained is although 
many still want to impose taxes 
and controls on tribal dollars, 
the current administration has 
quietly suppressed these actions. 
The current administration wants 
the tribes to succeed and prosper. 
They feel that although some 
tribes are struggling greatly, most 
are finding firm footing and are 
building strong governments and 
capable economies.
	 Some of the attendees were, 
Senator Daniel Akaka (D-Hawaii), 
chairman of Indian Affairs; 
Senator John Brarasso (R-Wyo.), 
member of Indian Affairs; 
Steffan A. Cochran, vice chair-

woman of the National Gaming 
Commission; Congressman Tom 
Cole (R-4th Okla.), co-chair of 
the Native American Caucus; six 
other senators, four other con-
gressmen and Kevin Washburn, 
assistant secretary of Indian 
Affairs.  
	 It was quite a line up, most 
talked on the mounting debt and 
taxing the American people. We 
knew by the end of our three days 
in D.C. that a complete resolution 
to the coming fiscal cliff crisis 
was not going to happen by Dec. 
31.
	 One of the other major points 
we hammered home was that the 
Special Diabetes Program for 
Indians program had not been 
re-approved by Congress and it 
is one of the best examples of a 
program that is doing great things 
for our people. If the funding was 

not re-approved, we would lose 
nurses and doctors along with 
many other professionals in the 
field. As a Native people we are 
much more susceptible to diabe-
tes than the general public. I am 
proud to say Congress approved 
it for another year. We did not 
get the multi-year re-approval we 
asked for but it is a major win for 
Indian Country.
	 These are some examples of 
the direct benefits we get from 
sending representatives to D.C. 
and talking to the federal govern-
ment on a government-to-govern-
ment basis.
	 Thank you again for all the 
email and phone calls. 
	 Keith Massaway 
	 702 Hazelton St. 
	 St. Ignace MI  49781
	 kmassaway@msn.com
	 (906) 643-6981

Fending off taxes on tribal funds and services

Keith Massaway, Director,
Unit III




